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            KEYINGHAM PARISH COUNCIL 

KEYINGHAM VILLAGE PLAN STEERING COMMITTEE 

       

 

FORWARD 

By Villagers for villagers               August/September 2022 No 84 

 

This Edition of the Forward  
contains the first Annual Report of 

the Keyingham Primary School 
Student Council. 

 

See centre spread for the full report. 

 

Parish Council Vacancies 

 

It is confirmed that the Vacancies on Keyingham Parish Council may be filled 
by Co-option. 
 

The deadline for expressions of Interest in becoming a Parish Councillor in 
Keyingham is 5.00pm on 8th August 2022. 
 

Applications by email or in writing to: 
  

Parish Clerk. 
Keyingham Parish Council 
Saxby Cottage 

Keyingham Road, 
Ottringham 

HU12 0AL 

  

Keyinghampc@outlook.com 
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Parish Council Round Up - July 

Road Safety in Keyingham 

 
As a follow up to the public meeting 
held on 11th May members of ERYC 
highways team including two Traffic 
Management Engineers, the Group 
Manager for Technical Services and 
Cllr Claire Holmes, attended the July 
meeting of the Parish Council. The 
first hour of the meeting was dedicat-
ed to providing further clarification 
and answering Parish Councillors 
questions on the proposals previously 
presented. The traffic management 
officers agreed to provide analysis of 
the additional traffic surveys which is 
now underway. It was agreed that a 
decision regarding the actions to im-
prove the safety of the crossing, 
would be taken, based on the out-
comes of the second survey and the 
recommendations of specialist offic-
ers. 
 

*** 

 
Keyingham Primary School 
Student Council 
 

On Friday 19th July representatives of 
the Parish Council attended a special 
Assembly led by the Student Council. 
Year six student councillors read the 
Student Council Annual Report 
which they had compiled based on 
the feedback form each of the year  

 

 

groups. Student Council members 
celebrated the successful delivery of 
projects throughout the year and re-
ceived a huge vote of thanks from the 
Vice Chairman, Cllr Mel Smith who 
commented on how much the Parish 
Council had enjoyed working with 
them. 
Cllr Smith delivered the Platinum 
Jubilee Souvenir Pens which were 
distributed to all pupils, and The Par-
ish Clerk led a very well – deserved 
round of applause for the work of the 
Student Council throughout the year. 
A copy of the annual report and pho-
to of the members is featured in the 
centre pages. 
 

*** 

 
Parish Council Vacancies 

 
Having received confirmation that the 
vacancies on the Parish Council could 
be filled by co-option the PC mem-
bers agreed the co-option procedure.  
 
 The deadline for expressions of 
 interest in becoming a Parish 
 Councillor  will close at 5.00pm 
 on 8th August.  
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If you are interested in becoming a 
Councillor, or would like to know 
more about the role, please contact 
the Clerk or speak to one of the 
Councillors. 
 

*** 

 

Antisocial Behaviour on the 
Village Green 

 

Over the last two months, particularly 
during better weather the Parish 
Council has received repeated com-
plaints regarding persistent antisocial 
behaviour on the Garth, including 
noise very late into the night, drink-
ing alcohol and littering.  Mr Kelling-
ton, our Litter Picker, now visits the 
area daily and each time there are 
disturbances in the area the police 
have been informed. 
The Council advises that residents 
continue to report each and every 
incident to the Police to help build a 
record of instances as this directly 
affects the frequency of police patrols 
to the area. Cllr Hoggard is leading 
on exploring solutions which include 
specially designed noise deterrents 
and altering the layout of the seating 
and planting. If you have suggestions 
on how to tackle this difficult and 
persistent issue please email the Clerk 
or contact Cllr Hoggard directly. 
 

*** 

 
Cemetery 

 
Due to the persistent problem of rab-
bits destroying the plants in the 
troughs along the path the Council 
will be considering options to try to 
preserve the planting. Cllr Lawton is 
leading on exploring options to pre-
serve the beauty of area which is fre-
quently complemented by visitors. 
 

*** 

 

The next scheduled meeting of the PC 
is 7.00pm on Tuesday 16th August 
2022 in Keyingham Village Hall 
(Main Hall)  
Public participation is always wel-
come.  
 

*** 

 

The confirmed minutes of Parish Council 
meetings are posted on the PC website: 

keyinghamparishcouncil.eastriding.gov.uk  
 
Julia Billaney, Parish Clerk 

keyinghampc@outlook.com    
01964 626300 

 

 

 

http://keyinghamparishcouncil.eastriding.gov.uk/
mailto:keyinghampc@outlook.com
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Keyingham Primary School 
Student Council  
 

In September 2021 Keyingham Parish 
Council began  working with the Keying-
ham Primary School Student Council to 
help them achieve projects aimed at mak-
ing play and learning more engaging for 
all pupils. 
 

The 12 Student Council members worked 
hard throughout the year enlisting the 
support of parents and local businesses to 
‘design and build’ new play equipment 
and re-purposing materials for informal 
learning. 
 

The Student Council members created a 
format for reflecting on behaviours and 
values, taking into account the feedback 
of each year group which has helped to 
inform the ‘pupil voice’ section of the 
School Strategy. 
 

As part of the Queens Platinum Jubilee 
celebrations the Student Council mem-
bers planted trees supplied to the Parish 
Council under the Queens Green canopy 
initiative. 
 

We hope you will enjoy reading the An-
nual Report compiled by the Year 6 
Council members who acted as excellent 
facilitators capturing pupil feedback.  
Keyingham Parish Council would like to 
thank all the members of the Student 
Council for their hard work and commit-
ment throughout the first year of this 
great partnership and look forward to 
working with them again in September. 
                          
Julia Billaney, Parish Clerk 

 

 

Annual School Council Report 
 

 

As school councillors, we help our 
school become better for everybody. 
Over the year, we’ve looked at behav-
iour around the school and we’ve com-
pleted several projects. Here’s a look at 
what we’ve gathered. 
 

Our School Values: 
 

In each of our meetings we have re-
viewed behaviour and attitudes around 
the school – particularly kindness and 
how respectful of each other we are.  
Across the school, the majority of chil-
dren think we are doing really well in 
both of these areas.  Some children men-
tion arguments between friends and that 
there are children that shout out in les-
sons which can cause disruption.   
 

Overall, we think it’s looking awesome, 
but we all can be even better next year! 
 

Courage and curiosity:  
 

Overall, around the whole school, curios-
ity and courage has been awesome. In 
some classes, we’ve even had children 
doing extra research when they get home! 
Year 5 have been curious outside of the 
classroom due to our Forest School les-
sons, which is amazing. Year 2 have been 
courageous by learning lots of new vo-
cabulary and are extra curious when it 
comes to reading! Foundation Stage have 
been very brave by putting their hand up 
to answer questions and have been curi-
ous by exploring new places and building 
new things! Everyone has been extremely 
courageous and curious, it’s a thumbs-up 
for all classes! 
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Projects: 
 

The Student Council have completed 
several projects, some of which you may 
have noticed around the school. The first 
project was OPAL [Outdoor Play and 
Learning]. OPAL was where we brought 
in new equipment and made playtimes 
more fun for everybody. We’ve had lots 
of donations from parents such as the 
tyres, some timber, suitcases and more. 
Another project we’ve worked on is 
building a sandpit on our school field 
which we’re sure lots of you enjoy play-
ing in. We’ve played our part in helping 
the environment by planting trees on our 
field as well as the playing field. We also 
made a list at the start of the year of what 
we’d like to add to our school, including 
some of your ideas that you gave to the 
councillors in your class. The good news 
is, we’ve completed a lot of things on that 
list, including the vegetable patches and 
more equipment!  
 

We all need to say a big thank you to: 
Mr. Builder, for donating the materials 

for our sandpit, and to everyone who 
donated anything else to help us. 
 

 

Summary: 
 

Overall, there’s been a lot of our values 
that have been displayed! Everyone in 
school council feels this year has been a 
great success with our OPAL project and 
many other things. Everyone has made 
amazing achievements, and everybody 
should be very proud of themselves!  
 

 

Year Six Student Council Members 

Keyingham Primary School. 
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Meet your officers  

Keyingham – 1900 - 2000hrs – play park car park Saltaugh road. Walk around the 
village. 25 Aug, 27 Sept 2022. 

If you are unable to attend you can still contact your local team by e-mailing them at 
Withernsea@humberside.pnn.police.uk to discuss community issues but please re-
port ongoing incidents via the 101 number.  

You can also keep up to date with current events by following us on Twitter 
@HumberbeatERYS and Facebook HumberbeatERYS 

Local Information from Police website 

(link is now available on the Parish website) 

A fantastic 4 day celebration was held 
for the Queen's Platinum Jubilee.  The 
church was beautifully decorated with 
flowers and memorabilia provided by the 
children and adults of Keyinham.   
Thank you to everyone who took the 
time to create some stunning displays 
and the people who visited.   
People were very generous and we col-
lected £536.00 in donations which will 
go towards the kitchen and toilet fund. 
 

*** 

Our 2nd messy church was held on 26th 
June with a summer holiday theme, great 
fun was had by all the children (and 
adults) who attended .  Next messy 
church Sunday 18th September 10.30 

with a harvest theme all welcome. 
 

Massive thank you to everyone who 
brought their spare change to fill the 
pews with coins at our coffee morning on 
16th July.  £276.00 was collected.   
 

On Saturday 3rd September 11 am is the 
day to bring your dog' to St Nicholas for 
a fun dog show.  It's a fun show with lots 
of different classes.  £1 per entry per 
class.  There will be refreshments and a 
Tombola.  Posters with details coming 
soon. 

St Nicholas Church 
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Letters to the editor. 

Hi Mel. I wondered if you would have 
space to put in the next forward the fol-
lowing . 

ON 25th June we held our 13th annual 
Marie curie tea party the weather was 
kind to us although a little breezy we 
were all kept busy through out the day 
and the final total was an amazing 
£780.00 pounds this now takes the total 
we have raised to date to nearly £6,500 
pounds from our little tea parties I 
would just like to thank my little band 
of helpers because without their help it 
just wouldn’t be possible to hold it I 
appreciate all the support I receive each 
year by donations raffle/Tombola prizes 
etc. and the supporters who pay a visit 
every year. 

 THANK YOU ALL 

Hope to see you all in 2023 xx 

 

 

 

 

 

Sent you some pictures of street party in 
St Philips Road. We had 5 singers alto-
gether and a piper  really good day and 
we raised, after paying entertainment 
£230 for the charity MIND  everyone 
on the road was so kind, donating cakes 
and money  and helping with gazeboes. 
 

Thank you to them all. 
 

  Iris 

Ideas for future events and developments 
within the village are always considered by 
the Parish Council. Remember that it is more 
useful to suggest solutions and ideas than 
complain about what has or has not happened 
in the village. 
Please keep me informed of up and coming 
events so that I can include details in the mag-
azine.  

All pictures are copyrighted©. 
Copy for the October/November. issue should 
be sent before September 14th to Mel Smith, 
48 Ebor Manor or email 
Mel.Smith@Moorland.Karoo.co.uk (please 
put FORWARD as the subject). While every 
effort is made to ensure accuracy/timings in 
this newsletter no responsibility can be made 
for any  mistakes, omissions or  misinfor-
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What’s On 

Village Hall Events 

Weekly Events 

Monday 

18:00-21:00 Zumba  
Tuesday 

13:30-15:00 Craft Group 

18:45-20:00 Man Club. 
Wednesday 

No events 

Thursday 

10:00-11:00 Zumba 

15:00-21:00 Holderness Performing Arts 

18:00-19:20 Cubs 

19:30-21:00 Scouts 

Friday 

15:00-16:00 Holderness Performing Arts 
Group 

 

Monthly Events 

Postponed due to Covid. 
Check website for updates. 
 

Dates for your Diaries 

3rd September 11.00 am - Fun dog 
 show St Nicholas Church. 
18th September 10.30am - harvest 
 messy St Nicholas Church 

2nd October 10.30 am -  harvest festival 
 followed by harvest lunch all welcome 

15th  October 1.30 pm -  beetle drive 
 with afternoon tea in the village hall 
19th November Christmas craft fayre in 
 the village hall 
4th December 10.30 am - Christmas 
 messy St Nicholas church 

11th December 4.00 pm - carols around 
 the Christmas tree/Nativity St Nicholas 
 Church ground's followed by refresh
 ments in church. 
24th December 4.30 - Christingle ser
 vice. 

*** 

Religious Services 

 

St Nicholas Church 

 

Please continue to check the Church web-
site for any updates. The South Holder-
ness Deanery Facebook page also has the 
latest information including the times of 
services in all local Churches. 
 

August: 
 

7th  9:30am  
  Holy Communion at Winestead 

14th 11:00am  
  Holy Communion at Welwick 

21st 10:30am  
  Holy Communion at Keyingham 

28th 9:30am  
  Holy Communion at Easington 

 

September: 
 

4th 9:30am  
  Holy Communion at Ottringham 

11th 11:00am  
  Holy Communion at Patrington 

18th 10:30am  
  Holy Communion at Welwick 

25th 9:30am  
  Holy Communion at Winestead 

 

http://www.keyinghamstnicholas.org 

 

 

 

 

Round up of Village Events for the next two months 

Please note that the Forward Magazine is available in colour on the Parish website: 
 

www.keyinghamparishcouncil.co.uk 

http://www.keyinghamstnicholas.org/
http://www.keyinghamparishcouncil.co.uk

